CoC Monthly Meeting Minutes
Multi Purpose Room

Greenville Housing Authority

1103 Broad Street, Greenville, NC  

July 8, 2015

Present

Greg Gauss, United Way of Pitt County
Tommy Cloyd, Disability Advocates
Darone Dancy, NC Works
Deloris Farmer, Pitt County Planning
Tonette Latham, Community Crossroads
Gloria Leak, Vocational Rehabilitation
Linda Mandell, Pitt County Planning
Catonnia Pitt, Center for Family Violence
James Rhodes, United Way of Pitt County
Tujuanda Sanders, Greenville Housing Authority
Bob Williams, Community Crossroads
Talaika Williams, Trillium Health
Ken Becker, Family Endeavors

After brief introductions of those present, the meeting was brought to order by Greg Gauss.
Gloria Leak will assume the role of Secretary for the next year. She will recruit another counselor to attend as a back-up.  An attempt was made to have someone else commit to taking over the role after one year.  After it was noted that there was not a lot of representation it was decided to table the discussion about this matter until the next meeting when there will hopefully be more agencies represented.
Agenda items were presented as follows
Minutes

The June minutes were reviewed and after a correction by Bob Williams, James Rhodes motioned to accept.  The motion was seconded by Bob Williams and with no objections, the minutes were passed.

Point-In-Time Count Update

NCCEH has released the Point in Time results.  Gregg reported that the numbers were down from the 2014 count.  There was an approximate 5% drop statewide.  Pitt County’s numbers were down about 10% which broke down as follows:   
On another positive note, it was reported that the number stayed about the same for homeless adults but for families with children it was down from 26 to 17.   It seems state wide homelessness is down in North Carolina.  Gregg stated that there was some very good information that came out of the Steering Committee meeting and he will forward it to the group.
Coordinated Assessment Update

Assessment format is approved and can now be used.  Bob Williams had not been able to log in due to the information not being received in time.  It appears that this issue has been resolved. The coordinated assessment is available to the whole community so thanks to Bob for his input in the process.  Quarterly reports will be required with the first one being due by October 15th.   CAC will review the submissions quarterly.  
2015 CoC Grant Competition Update

HUD is a little behind in publishing its information.  Applications should be submitted late July, early August.  We are awaiting further guidance from NCCEH.  It was reported that Jonas from United Way had been very helpful in the past.  However due to certain commitments, his availability will be very limited this year.   Linda Mandell was asked to assist in the process this year.
Greg reported that APR (Annual Performance Review) data used for scoring in the past is missing from 8 agencies, one of which is the Greenville Housing Authority.  Tujuanda Sanders reported that it was submitted but it seemed that somehow it had not been received.  Bob noted that it is a very complicated system and one thing missed could cause information not to go where it should.  Tujuanda stated she would look back through her information and see what needed to be done to rectify the matter.  

NC HMIS Update

It had been reported that an attempt was going to be made to have 2 trainings in July.   It looks as if it has been decided to hold off and evaluate how the trainings are done.  Due to the large amount of data presented in one day it is hard for it to sink in.   The thought is that spreading the training out over two days may be more effective.  This should start in August with a goal of having everyone trained by September.  More information will follow once final plans are made.  James Rhodes stated that their contract may have run out.  It was noted that each agency should have a user agreement in place along with migration training that must take place.   It was further noted that July 10th was possibly the deadline to have everything submitted.  Though each agency administrator should have been emailed the requirements, Greg will forward the presentation containing this and additional important information and requirements.
Housing updates:

Talaika Goss-Williams - PORT Human Services has decided that they will no longer administer the housing grant for Trillium.  It will now be administered in house.  Georgia Ensley will retire as of July 31, 2015.  Daphne Drew will be attending and reporting starting in August or September. No openings for Permanent Supportive Housing.
Tujuanda Sanders - applications are being taken at the Greenville Housing Authority under two of their housing grants.
Tonette Latham – No availabilities
SOAR Update

	Unsheltered SOAR
	June 2015
	Totals

	Referrals
	1
	102

	Submitted
	0
	46

	Approved
	1
	20

	Denied
	1
	8

	Pending
	1
	-

	Closed – other
	1
	19


Announcements
HUD has extended its comment period.  Discussion was solicited form the group.  James Rhodes suggested inquiring about the stance of the state and that the Committee supports that position.  Greg will contact NCCEH to seek direction and will forward information to the group.

Mr. Rhodes reported that and additional $17,000 in ESG funds had been received to add to the approximate $3000.00 left at this time.

As of 7/1/2015 ECBH became Trillium Health Resources.  The email system has changed.  Therefore if emails have come back to you or anyone you know, please ask them to follow up with a phone call.  Trillium is working to get information out to everyone about the changes.
Next Meeting - August 12, 2015 at 9:00 am at the Multi-Purpose Room, Greenville Housing Authority.

